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Integrity Error -40057 

Error Message:  

One or more schools have been identified as the Main school providing special education. Please 

contact {Actual1} to determine which school(s) have concurrently reported the Main SPED School 

Indicator. 

{Actual1} – This will show the concurrent DORs in the error message on the INTEG15 report. 

Description:  

If a student has a concurrent Main SPED School Indicator of primary at multiple schools, then report 

the discrepancy as an error. Note that multiple schools may report Main SPED School Indicator of 

secondary. 

Example: 

• SPED 
o LRE 

▪ Entry and 
Exit Dates 

 

• Your PEA Primary LRE 
o Entry and Exit Dates 

• Other PEA Primary LRE 
o Entry and Exit Dates  

 

 

-40057 
Do the primary 
dates overlap? 

Troubleshooting: 

• Verify your PEA is reporting the correct entry and exit dates. 

• Check your INTEG15 report in the AzEDS Portal.   

• The error message will contain the names of the concurrent PEAs. 

• Check your SPED50 report in the AzEDS Portal. 

• This report will contain the relevant concurrent data to aid in collaboration. 

• Contact the other PEA to collaborate and correct dates. 

• If the error message only shows your PEA one of two issues may be happening: 

• You have two Primary LREs reported that are overlapping.  Check your SPED72 and 

SPED50 reports to ensure all SPED Primary LREs reported do not overlap. 

• Another PEA may have deleted their enrollment and the SPED data remains, defined 

as ‘Orphan Data’.  Contact ESSDataMgmt@azed.gov to inquire if this is the case.  The 

PEA with ‘Orphan Data’ can use the SPED99 report to identify and remove the data. 

• Once corrected, allow integrity to run overnight to see if student is passing integrity on 

SPED72 report. Continue to follow up with other PEA if change has not been made. 
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Each PEA is required to report the data accurately. If the concurrent PEA is not responding, then it 

would need to be escalated. This may be to a business manager, superintendent, or the Arizona 

State Board for Charter Schools. Failing to report data accurately may result in Audit findings which 

may also provide an opportunity to be funded for a student that was failing an integrity rule if it was 

due to another PEA's data. If your PEA is not being funded due to an Integrity error that is the fault of 

another PEA, then you may reach out to School Finance through the Help Desk ticketing system for 

guidance using the help link in your ADE Connect homepage. School Finance will defer the SPED 

Integrity rules to ESS, but School Finance can work with the PEAs to help escalate and communicate 

with each other if they find someone being non-responsive. 

A listing of all Integrity Rules can be found on the AzEDS website. 
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